
Changes to mileage rates

Please note that from 1st September the mileage rates for teaching staff will be 
amended to align with those on Bucks Pay employment conditions. This change has 
been agreed with the trade unions following a period of consultation. The new 
mileage rates will be 45p/mile for the first 10,000 miles, 25p/mile thereafter in line 
with HMRC guidelines. Additionally, the current essential users car allowance will 
cease and the Crucial to Post Car Allowance will be made available to teaching staff. 
Anyone receiving an essential user allowance currently will continue to receive this 
for as long as they remain eligible (1,500 miles per annum business travel). 

For maintained schools on BCC payroll, this change will come into effect 
automatically. For maintained schools not on BCC payroll, this needs to be 
communicated to your provider to take effect from 1st September. This change does 
not affect academy schools, as terms and conditions are determined locally. Where 
staff are on TUPE-protected terms, they also will not be affected by this change.

Further communications on this will be shared in the coming weeks via the Schools 
Bulletin so that schools are made aware before the end of term.


